
 FOR ACTION 
 

Lisle Community Unit School Dist. 202 
Board of Education Meeting 

April 28, 2025 
 
 
SUBJECT:  Approval of the Intergovernmental Agreement for Joint Purchasing of Managed Information 
Technology Services. 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION:  The Administration recommends approval of the three-year Intergovernmental 
Agreement (IGA) for Joint Purchasing of Managed Information Technology Services with the Village of Lisle. 
 
 
BACKGROUND DATA:   Lisle CUSD 202 has been under a shared Managed Information Technology 
Services agreement with the Village of Lisle and Prescient Development, Inc. since March 2016. This 
arrangement has allowed the District to move away from an internal staffing model, resulting in improved 
service, access to greater and more varied expertise, and personnel cost savings.   
 
Under this arrangement, two full-time Prescient Network/Server Engineers provide support to the Village and 
to our District.  The IGA provides for an equal split of total contract costs, which serves to minimize expenses 
for IT services for both the Village and District 202.  
 
Village staff have engaged Prescient in negotiating terms for a three-year contract renewal, starting June 1, 
2025, and ending on May 31, 2028. The proposed agreement retains the scope of services present in the current 
contract and includes annual cost increases based on the local Consumer Price Index, with a minimum increase 
of 3% and a maximum of 5%. During the first year of the contract term, the total cost to Lisle CUSD 202 for 
IT services under the agreement will equal $181,544.36. 
 
Note:  A gap between the conclusion of the existing contract (April 30, 2025) and the beginning of the new 
agreement (June 1, 2025) has necessitated the creation of a Letter of Understanding (LOU) with Prescient 
Solutions. The Letter of Understanding extends the terms and pricing of the current agreement through May 
31, 2025. 
 
Although not clearly labeled in the document, please note: 

• Page one of The Resolution references “Exhibit 1”, which is actually Attachment C 
• Page two of The Resolution references “Exhibit 2”, which is the Fifth Amendment to the IGA 
• Page two of The Resolution references “Exhibit 3”, which is the LOU 
• The Fifth Amendment references “Exhibit A”, which is also Attachment C 

 
 
FINANCIAL IMPACT:  For FY 2026, the shared services for IT management will cost the School District 
$181,544.36 for year one of the agreement.  Increases for years two and three shall have a minimum floor of 
three percent (3%) and a maximum ceiling of five percent (5%).  
 
                       
SUGGESTED MOTION:  The Board of Education approves the Fifth Amendment to the Intergovernmental 
Agreement for Joint Purchasing of Managed Information Technology Services between Lisle CUSD 202 and 
the Village of Lisle and the terms as outlined in the Attachment to Services Agreement. 


